Student Policies and Procedures

Student Parking

School bus transportation is provided for Loris High School students by the Horry County School District. Loris
High School students who are given the privilege of driving an automobile to/from school are required to adhere
to all Loris High School, Horry County School District, and South Carolina driver regulations/laws. Since driving an
automobile to school is a privilege, certain conditions are attached to that privilege. Students who fail to uphold
these conditions will be subject to monetary fines and/or loss of parking privileges. Here are the 2022-2023 student
parking rules and fines. Permits are to be displayed by hanging on the rearview mirror, with the information facing
the windshield.

All school rules shall apply in vehicles and parking lots. Failure to follow them will result in loss of driving privileges
and disciplinary action.

No parking permit will be issued until all outstanding debts are paid (including but not limited to: lost book
fees, library fees, cafeteria fees, etc.).

Students must register all vehicles that they intend to drive to school. The parking permit fee is $30.

Students will be assigned a parking permit. Students may not trade/loan parking permits. If permit is lost, the
student should see the office to purchase a new one.

Students are to obey all traffic signals, signs, and markings on campus.

Students who drive to school should lock and leave their cars promptly once they arrive on campus. No loitering
is allowed in the parking areas. Students will not be allowed to return to their car without a pass from an
administrator.

The student agrees that he/she will not bring onto school grounds or keep in his/her vehicle while it is on the
school grounds any gun, ammunition, explosive, knife, blackjack, or other weapon, etc.

The student agrees that he/she will not bring onto school grounds any alcohol, illegal substances or
paraphernalia, etc.

All vehicles on campus are subject to search. The school fully cooperates with the local & state law enforcement
officials and the R.A.l.D. organization in regard to vehicles on the Loris High campus.

The school and the school district will not be liable for damages or theft to vehicles.

No car is to be parked on any curb or in yellow-lined area.

No students are to park their car in the teacher/staff parking lots or spaces or bus parking lot.

Students are prohibited from parking their vehicle off of campus and walking onto campus.

Speeding or reckless driving is prohibited.




